

一、單字選擇(20 小題，每格 1 分，共 20 分)

1. () Henry _____ his vacation in Bali as the most relaxing time of his life.
(A) confessed (B) restored (C) described (D) frustrated
2. () Our team didn't win the gold _____ in the race, but we gained something more important—true friendship.
(A) injury (B) medal (C) staff (D) respect
3. () The students _____ returned to class after the lunch break because they still felt sleepy.
(A) hardly (B) reluctantly (C) desperately (D) sincerely
4. () Sally spent a(n) _____ afternoon shopping at a department store with her best friend, Judy.
(A) accurate (B) normal (C) painful (D) pleasant
5. () Our teacher asked us to make a(n) _____ of the history and culture of these two countries.
(A) announcement (B) comparison (C) solution (D) ingredient
6. () Stanley was scared because he had never seen his parents in such a(n) _____ before.
(A) description (B) explanation (C) rage (D) trace
7. () When she heard the shocking news, the lady _____ and fell to the ground.
(A) fainted (B) confessed (C) explained (D) concentrated
8. () Melinda _____ herself by accident while she was cutting a large watermelon. As a result, her finger is bleeding now.
(A) strengthened (B) injured (C) dedicated (D) respected
9. () This new smartphone is equipped with many useful and handy _____. No wonder it's selling so well now.
(A) distractions (B) passengers (C) recipes (D) functions
10. () The _____ meeting is on Monday morning. All of the employees need to attend.
(A) medal (B) injury (C) staff (D) pain
11. () It's said that weather can _____ people's moods to some degree, which may be the reason why many people feel blue on rainy days.
(A) affect (B) solve (C) compare (D) provide
12. () The coach made a(n) _____ that because the basketball team had just won an important game, a party would be held.
(A) announcement (B) function (C) flavor (D) indication
13. () Having been deserted for decades, this old house is in very poor _____. It is beyond repair and may collapse soon.
(A) indication (B) condition (C) comparison (D) pressure

14. () Victor found it very difficult to maintain _____ on his studies in such a noisy environment.
(A) frustration (B) concentration (C) description (D) sincerity
15. () When Alexander _____ in reaching the peak of Mt. Jade, he was filled with joy and a sense of achievement.
16. () This college provides many practical courses for free in order to _____ its ties with the people in this neighborhood.
(A) strengthen (B) admire (C) dedicate (D) injure
17. () The teacher has won many people's respect and praise thanks to his _____ to the education of the poor children in the mountains.
(A) collapse (B) emotion (C) injury (D) dedication
18. () The famous poet wants to express his _____ for those brave soldiers by writing some poems for them.
(A) admiration (B) collapse (C) dedication (D) injury
19. () It's necessary that the government take _____ and effective measures to deal with this financial crisis before it's too late.
(A) emotional (B) immediate (C) proud (D) medical
20. () The criminal's detailed _____ was recorded and would be used as evidence against him in the trial.
(A) departure (B) sincerity (C) confession (D) concentration

二、文法選擇 (10 小題，每格 1.5 分，共 15 分)

21. () The rain stopped ten minutes before our class was over. We were so lucky that the rain _____ when the class was over.
(A) had stopped (B) has stopped (C) stopped (D) was stopping
22. () I saw Tina at a restaurant called *Casa Pasta* _____ my family celebrated my 17th birthday.
(A) which (B) , which (C) , where (D) where
23. () Bill hopes someday he can be as _____ as Dwayne Johnson.
(A) strong (B) strongly (C) stronger (D) strongest
24. () Nick arrived just in time to see the runners _____ the finish line.
(A) to cross (B) crosses (C) crossing (D) have crossed
25. () None of us saw anyone _____ the house in the middle of the night.
(A) left (B) to leave (C) leaves (D) leave
26. () Judy lay awake all night, _____ the events of the day.
(A) recalled (B) recalling (C) who recalled (D) she recalled
27. () Ariel's brother was fired last week _____ his laziness.
(A) because (B) since (C) because of (D) as

28. () Every night, Wendy watches her kid _____ asleep before she goes back to her own room.
(A) fall (B) fell (C) fallen (D) falls
29. () Only when you are really hungry _____ success will you be willing to make sacrifices and do your best.
(A) to (B) with (C) in (D) for
30. () After having been trapped in a large cave for several days, the hikers were starving and desperate to find _____.

三、綜合測驗(10 小題・每格 2 分・共 20 分)

The gun goes off with a bang! Derek Redmond __(31)___ in the four-hundred-meter race at the Olympics. He can feel 65,000 spectators in the stadium __(32)___ him. Four years ago, he missed the opportunity to attend the Olympics due to an injury, but not this time. This time the gold medal is finally within his reach. __(33)___, he feels a sharp pain and drops to the ground. As the crowd looks on, he realizes something awful: He has completely torn his right hamstring! To everyone's surprise, however, he gets himself up and starts hopping toward the finish line in pain. Nobody can stop him __(34)___ finishing this race! His father soon joins him at his side and together they __(35)___ to the finish line arm in arm. In the eyes of the crowd, Derek Redmond has already won the race.

31. (A) takes away (B) takes over (C) takes back (D) takes off
32. (A) watches (B) watched (C) watching (D) to watch
33. (A) Suddenly (B) Therefore (C) Luckily (D) Indeed
34. (A) with (B) from (C) into (D) over
35. (A) collapse (B) struggle (C) succeed (D) admire

Nathaniel Hawthorne's "The Birthmark" is a short story about a scientist named Aylmer. Aylmer loves his wife, Georgiana, very much. __(36)___, Georgiana has a small hand-shaped birthmark on her face. Aylmer hates this birthmark, believing that it spoils Georgiana's beauty. Thus, one day, he asks Georgiana __(37)___ him to remove the birthmark.

Georgiana agrees, and Aylmer sets to work on creating a special potion to make the birthmark __(38)___ . When Georgiana drinks this, the birthmark does indeed begin to __(39)___ away. But at the same time, Georgiana's health starts to fail. In the end, while her birthmark disappears completely, her life also __(40)___ .

This story shows the dangers of chasing perfection and of attempting to change nature through science. It also suggests that as humans, we must accept that we cannot be perfect and that having faults is a natural part of life.

36. (A) Still (B) However (C) Similarly (D) Therefore
37. (A) that she would like (B) would she like (C) she would like (D) whether she would like
38. (A) disappear (B) disappears (C) disappeared (D) disappearing
39. (A) depart (B) confess (C) fade (D) explain
40. (A) flies into a rage (B) takes off (C) speeds up (D) slips away

四、核心字彙 (10 小題，每格 2 分，共 20 分)

(作答時不需考慮大小寫)

(A) theory	(B) false	(C) landmark	(D) fiction	(E) tropical
(AB) unrealistic	(AC) harmful	(AD) available	(AE) rage	(BC) accurate

41. She has an _____ view of how easy it will be to succeed in the competitive industry.
42. She made a _____ accusation against her coworker.
43. He enjoys reading science _____ novels in his free time.
44. _____ fruits like mangoes and pineapples thrive in warm climates.
45. Her _____ about the origins of the universe challenged existing scientific beliefs.
46. The Great Wall of China is considered a historical _____.
47. Excessive exposure to _____ chemicals can lead to serious health problems.
48. His face turned red with _____ when he heard the news.
49. The new iPhone model will be _____ for purchase next month.
50. I always double-check my work to ensure it is _____.

五、篇章結構(4 小題，每格 2 分，共 8 分)

Do you often find yourself feeling drowsy* in the middle of the afternoon? If so, you're not alone. __51. __ One reason for feeling sleepy in the afternoon could be the type of food you ate for lunch. If you ate a meal with lots of rice, bread, or potatoes, the high sugar content* of these foods could lead to a dip in energy several hours later. __52. __ This in turn makes your body think that it is preparing to sleep and thus makes you feel drowsy. __53. __ The first is to make sure that you eat a healthy breakfast and a balanced lunch. If you eat a mix of vegetables, meat, and healthy grains for lunch, you will probably feel less sleepy in the afternoon. __54. __ The next time you feel drowsy, keep these tips in mind.

- (A) Also, if you get up for a break every hour to walk around your school or office, you might be able to wake up your body after being still for a long time.
- (B) Scientists have suggested many reasons for this widely experienced “afternoon slump.”
- (C) Therefore, drinking coffee right after lunch has been shown to be the most effective way to prevent afternoon drowsiness.
- (D) If you want to feel as energetic in the afternoon as you do during the morning, there are several solutions you can try out.
- (E) Another reason could be that long periods of sitting at school or work can lead to a drop in body temperature.

註：drowsy 睡意朦朧的 content 含量

六、閱讀測驗 (3 小題，每格 2 分，共 6 分)

Black Myth: Wukong is a 2024 action role-playing game (RPG) developed by Game Science, based on the Chinese novel Journey to the West. Set in a fantasy world, the game follows Sun Wukong, the legendary Monkey King, on an epic journey filled with mythical creatures and powerful enemies.

The game's lively combat system, which combines fast-paced action with strategic elements, offers a fresh approach to action RPG gameplay. Players can use Wukong's iconic abilities, such as shape-shifting, cloud-riding, and battling with his magic staff, Ruyi Jingu Bang. Each ability has distinct attacks and skills, keeping the gameplay exciting. Transforming into different forms adds diversity, which makes the experience both unique and engaging.

With its incredible visuals and faithful adaptation of a beloved classic, Black Myth: Wu Kong has gained

the attention of players worldwide since its first reveal. Its creative blend of mythology, action-packed gameplay, and detailed world-building has made it one of the fastest-selling games of all time—10 million copies within just three days. This game is an important release for the Chinese gaming industry and is celebrated by players across the globe.

55. Which of the following is NOT mentioned in the passage?

- (A) The features of the game.
- (B) The developer of the game.
- (C) The production of the game.
- (D) The popularity of the game.

56. Why has Black Myth: Wukong gained worldwide attention?

- (A) It was the first Chinese RPG ever released.
- (B) It offers players with educational and creative combating experiences.
- (C) It allows players to take on different roles and master their skills.
- (D) It combines mythology with action-packed gameplay and detailed world-building.

57. According to the passage, which of the following is most likely a review of Black Myth: Wukong?

- (A) This was the first RPG I played and completed years ago. Replaying it brought back many happy childhood memories. The remakes of the classic theme songs are also wonderful. It will always remain a legendary RPG for me.
- (B) An engaging adventure, a combat system with many options, and breathtakingly beautiful landscapes. This is one journey you won't want to miss! Its blend of action and strategy makes it a standout in the RPG genre.
- (C) Awesome game. The pace of the game may be slow, but stick with it and you will find it one of the most addictive games available on any platform. Once you dive deeper into its world, it's challenging yet rewarding.
- (D) It's a true RPG masterpiece. Players take on the role of a young scientist, stepping into an unknown world filled with mythical creatures. The game is good at storytelling, with moral choices and multiple endings.

七、引導式翻譯 (11 小題，每格 1 分，共 11 分)

1. 這位女孩眼裡充滿恐懼。她一定遭遇了什麼。

The girl's eyes ①_____ ②_____ ③_____ terror. Something must have happened to her.

2. 當這位媽媽看到她兒子在客廳牆上畫畫時，她勃然大怒。

The mother ④_____ ⑤_____ ⑥_____ ⑦_____ when she saw her son drawing on the living room wall.

3. 跟其他城市的房價比起來，紐約的房價很高。

⑧_____ ⑨_____ ⑩_____ the house prices in other cities, those in New York are very high.

4. 我對這份工作沒有興趣。一方面，薪水不高；另一方面，通勤時間太長。

I'm not interested in the job. For one ⑪_____, the pay isn't great, and for another, the commute is too long.

班級：

姓名：

座號：

得分：

答案卷

①	②	③	④
⑤	⑥	⑦	⑧
⑨	⑩	⑪	

< 請將答案卷和答案卡一起繳回批閱 >

科目畫卡代碼：02

課本：B4 L1、2、3 全 學測字彙王：Unit 41-44 文法開麥拉：Chapter 8 假設語氣

壹、單一選擇題 (70%) (請劃卡作答，卡片劃錯扣五分)

I. 字彙測驗 (20%，一題一分)

(請根據句意，選擇適合的單字，並填入代號。不用考慮單字的大小寫。)

(A) coarse	(B) concrete	(C) inflation	(D) accent	(E) systematic
(AB) priority	(AC) refugees	(AD) fertile	(AE) aquarium	(BC) orientation

- 1 The region's _____ soil makes it ideal for growing a wide variety of fruits and vegetables.
- 2 His French _____ was still noticeable, even though he had lived in England for many years.
- 3 All new employees must attend a(n) _____ session to learn about company policies.
- 4 His _____ manners and rude remarks made it difficult for him to gain the respect of his colleagues.
- 5 The organization provided the _____ who had fled their war-torn country with food and shelter.
- 6 The architect explained that using _____ for the building's foundation would ensure its stability and durability.
- 7 The researchers followed a(n) _____ approach to analyze the data and ensure accurate results.
- 8 The government is struggling to control _____, which has caused prices to rise dramatically in recent months.
- 9 Safety should always be a top _____ when planning outdoor activities.
- 10 We visited a large _____ where we saw sharks, jellyfish, and colorful coral reefs.

(A) refund	(B) elegant	(C) bargain	(D) partnership	(E) dignity
(AB) overthrew	(AC) revolution	(AD) publicity	(AE) elastic	(BC) damp

- 11 The rebels successfully _____ the corrupt government after years of resistance and strategic planning.
- 12 After the heavy rain, the walls of the old house felt cold and _____ to the touch.
- 13 The two companies formed a(n) _____ to develop new technology for renewable energy.
- 14 Since the product was defective, the customer demanded a full _____ from the store.
- 15 She wore a(n) _____ black dress to the formal dinner, impressing everyone with her style.
- 16 This workout band is made of highly _____ material, allowing it to stretch without breaking.
- 17 She managed to _____ with the shop owner and bought the antique vase for half the original price.
- 18 Even in the face of harsh criticism, she handled the situation with grace and _____, refusing to be provoked.
- 19 The Industrial _____ transformed society by introducing new technologies that changed the way people lived and worked.
- 20 The charity event received a lot of _____ after being featured on the local news.

II. 綜合測驗 (20%，一題兩分)

In a distant kingdom, a cruel king ruled with an unusual sense of justice. He never sought evidence to determine a person's guilt or innocence. 21, he believed fate, guided by the gods, would decide. Any accused person was brought to a massive amphitheater, 22 two identical doors stood before them. Behind one door 23 a vicious, man-eating tiger; behind 24, a beautiful maiden. If the accused chose the tiger, they were 25 guilty and perished. If they picked the maiden, they were innocent and were immediately married to her.

The king had a daughter, his most 26 possession. However, she secretly loved a young man of low status. When their romance was discovered, the enraged king ordered that the man 27 to trial. On the fateful day, the amphitheater was packed. The young man stood before the doors, his heart pounding. He looked to the princess for guidance, silently 28. She knew 29, but her heart was torn—she couldn't bear to see him die, nor could

she let him marry another. 30 with anxiety, she made a small gesture. He saw it and stepped toward a door. The crowd held its breath as he reached for the handle...

- 21 (A) Therefore (B) Moreover (C) Instead (D) In other words
22 (A) where (B) which (C) in that (D) when
23 (A) had (B) was (C) was having (D) has had
24 (A) another (B) other (C) the others (D) the other
25 (A) considered (B) thought of (C) regarded (D) viewed
26 (A) to treasure (B) treasure (C) treasuring (D) treasured
27 (A) to be sentenced (B) being sentencing (C) be sentenced (D) being sentenced
28 (A) pleaded (B) pleading (C) to pleading (D) to be pleaded
29 (A) what lay behind each door (B) that lay behind each door (C) what each door lay behind (D) which door lay behind
30 (A) To tremble (B) Trembling (C) Trembled (D) Be trembled

III. 文意選填 (不用考慮字詞的大小寫) (10%, 一題一分)

(A) in order that	(B) for	(C) rise above	(D) project	(E) waiting
(AB) it	(AC) were	(AD) with	(AE) promising	(BC) based on

In Tijuana, Mexico, near the U.S. border, stands the Pro Amore Dei Shelter. This facility provides refuge to many individuals 31 for decisions on their cases from U.S. officials. In the parking lot, there is also a unique bus that serves as a mobile classroom, providing education 32 the children of these refugees. As part of the "Yes We Can Mobile Schools" 33, the bus offers essential schooling in a secure and suitable learning environment. 34 initial feedback from all involved, the program has been a lifesaver.

The mobile classroom is fully equipped 35 desks, chairs, a display monitor, and other essential learning tools. To meet increasing demand, outdoor tents have also been set up. Currently, around 45 students between the ages of 5 and 15 attend daily classes. Each student receives a backpack, a uniform, and basic school supplies 36 they can make the most of their studies. One teacher shared her perspective on the situation, stating, "37 is a shame that schools like this are necessary, but as long as they are, I am honored to teach here."

So far, the program has shown 38 results, particularly in the highly popular English classes. The students are eager to learn English, knowing that it could help prepare them for a future across the border. If they 39 given the choice, they would gladly take even more language lessons. With the support of Yes We Can, these students may one day 40 their challenges and find success. Let's wish them the best of luck!

IV. 文法句構測驗 (20%, 一題兩分)

- 41 _____, they are not brothers by birth. (A) Similarly as Alex and Mason look (B) Similar as Alex and Mason look (C) As Alex and Mason look similarly (D) As Alex and Mason look similar
42 _____ Jackie's support, I couldn't have been able to make it through that difficult time. (A) Had it not been for (B) Had it been for (C) Were it not for (D) If it were for
43 If my dad exercised every day, he _____ so overweight now. It's time for him to go on a diet. (A) will (B) would not be (C) would not (D) will not be
44 Vivian reacted as if she _____ gravely insulted, though no offense was intended. (A) have been (B) were (C) has been (D) had been
45 Vivian could have repaired the machine last night if she _____ the right tool. (A) had (B) had had (C) were have (D) could have
46 If the sun _____ rise in the west, I _____ marry you. (A) were to; would (B) should; would (C) should; will (D) were to; will
47 Do not hesitate to seek assistance if you _____ encounter any unforeseen difficulties. (A) were (B) should (C) were to (D) had to

- 48 Inside the package _____ a card and a bunch of flowers. (A) are (B) is (C) have (D) be
- 49 The city's pollution has worsened. It is time that the government _____ stricter regulations to protect the environment and public health. (A) implements (B) could implement (C) implemented (D) had implemented
- 50 Choose the **correct** one. (A) Kris is tied up. Was she not busy right now, she would give you a hand.
(B) How I wish I didn't make those foolish mistakes then!
(C) If she had practiced the speech yesterday, she would have no trouble delivering it confidently now.
(D) But for the alarm clock failing to go off, she would have missed the early train.

貳、非選擇題 (30%) (請在非選擇題答案卷上作答)

I. 文意字彙 (15%，一題一分)

請閱讀以下的段落，並根據中文的文意，在空格中填入正確的英文單字。

城市發展很重要，但文化遺產的保存同樣不可忽視。許多居民認為，歷史建築有助於維持城市的身份認同。然而，快速的現代化往往威脅這些建築的存在。在某些城市，人們發起運動來保護老舊地標免於被拆除。例如，在建設新的交通系統時，專家們會尋找方法來搬遷重要建築，而不是直接拆毀它們。一些地區擁有大量的歷史遺跡，使得這個任務更加重要。透過在發展與文化尊重之間取得平衡，城市可以成長的同時，仍然保留過去去的價值，讓後代能夠珍惜自己的歷史。

¹ U _____ n development is important, but so is the ² p _____ n of cultural heritage. Many ³ r _____ ts feel that historical buildings help maintain a city's ⁴ i _____ ty. However, rapid modernization often threatens these structures. In some cities, ⁵ c _____ ns have been launched to protect old landmarks from destruction. For example, when building new transport systems, experts find ways to relocate important buildings instead of demolishing them. Some areas have an ⁶ a _____ ce of historic sites, making the task even more ⁷ c _____ l. By balancing progress with cultural respect, cities can grow while still honoring their past, ensuring that future generations appreciate their history.

接受良好的教育能夠給人們帶來改善生活的機會。然而，一些人面臨經濟困難等障礙，使他們難以獲得優質的學習資源。如果沒有足夠的資源，學生可能會難以獲取實用的技能來應對未來的挑戰。良好的營養也很重要，因為它有助於學生保持專注和健康。在某些社區，學校安裝了太陽能板來提供電力，確保更好的學習環境。教育可以帶來更高的收入，幫助家庭擺脫貧困。通過克服這些挑戰，人們能夠為自己和社區創造更光明的未來。

Having a good education gives people the ⁸ o _____ ty to improve their lives. However, some face ⁹ b _____ rs such as ¹⁰ f _____ al difficulties, making it hard to access quality learning. Without ¹¹ s _____ t resources, students may struggle to gain ¹² p _____ al skills for the future. Good ¹³ n _____ on is also important, as it helps students stay focused and healthy. In some communities, solar panels are ¹⁴ i _____ led in schools to provide electricity, ensuring a better learning environment. Education can lead to higher ¹⁵ i _____ e, helping families escape poverty. By overcoming challenges, people can build a brighter future for themselves and their communities.

背面還有試題

II. 翻譯填空 (請根據中文句意，並運用課本的單字片語及句型，將單字填入空格。請注意提示的字母及單字的大小寫) (15%，一格一分)

(I) 全球性流行病 (epidemic) 的爆發使人們不可能出國旅行。在一些國家，醫院面臨防護衣短缺，這讓醫護人員冒著被感染的風險。 The outbreak of the global epidemic made 1 impossible for people 2 3 abroad. In some countries, hospitals faced protective clothing shortages, which put medical staff 4 5 of getting infected.

(II) 家長應該要騰出足夠的時間給他們的小孩，這是很重要的。換句話說，他們應該在工作與家庭生活之間取得平衡。 6 7 vital that parents spare enough time for their children. In other words, they should s 8 a balance between work and family life.

(III) Neil 不知道該對他喜歡的女孩說什麼。他來回踱步，思考著不同的說法，但沒有一個讓他覺得合適。他絕對不想說出蠢話，但他非常緊張。他深吸一口氣，努力讓自己冷靜下來——他必須調整好狀態，否則就會錯過機會。

Neil doesn't know 9 10 11 say to the girl he likes. He paces b 12 and 13, rehearsing different lines in his head, but nothing sounds right. By 14 15 does he want to embarrass himself, yet he is very nervous. Taking a deep breath, he tries to steady himself—he needs to get back on track before he loses his chance.

高雄市立鼓山高中 113 學年度第二學期第一次段考

高二英文 非選擇題答案卷

班級：_____ 座號：_____ 姓名：_____

貳、非選擇題 (共 30%)

I. 文意字彙 (15% · 一題一分)

1	2	3	4	5
6	7	8	9	10
11	12	13	14	15

II. 翻譯填空 (15% · 一格一分)

1	2	3	4	5
6	7	8	9	10
11	12	13	14	15

非選擇題的試題作答到此結束

請檢查一下班級、座號及姓名是否有填寫

並且再檢查一下選擇題劃卡上面的個人資料是否劃記妥當



